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Correction: BR201117 – family planning diagnosis 
codes 
Indiana Health Coverage Programs (IHCP) publication BR201117, dated April 26, 2011, outlines diagnosis codes for 

billing family planning services for Hoosier Healthwise (HHW) Package B members. Code V25.1 was recently changed to 

a five-digit code, adding the following three codes to the list of family planning diagnosis codes, effective October 1, 

2010: 

 V25.11 – Encounter for insertion of intrauterine contraceptive device 

 V25.12 – Encounter for removal of intrauterine contraceptive device 

 V25.13 – Encounter for removal and reinsertion of intrauterine contraceptive device 

The previous codes are additions to the list provided in BR201117. All other billing codes listed continue to be appropri-

ate for billing family planning services.  

Enhanced code auditing methodologies for practitioners and  
outpatient hospitals 

The Office of Medicaid Policy and Planning will implement enhanced code auditing methodologies for claims with dates of 

service on or after July 15, 2011. These enhanced code auditing methodologies will apply to CMS-1500 and outpatient 
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UB-04 claims. General categories of auditing included in this implementation are 1) multiple units of an identical lab code 

reported on the same date of service, 2) Current Procedural Terminology (CPT®1) add-on codes reported without report-

ing a corresponding primary procedure/service, and 3) reporting multiple units of a primary service when add-on codes 

should be used. Additional detail regarding these new claim auditing methodologies will be published in a forthcoming 

provider bulletin. 

 

1 CPT copyright 2010 American Medical Association. All rights reserved. CPT is a registered trademark of the American Medical Asso-
ciation. 
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